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Dear Nomination Committee, 

I am writing to express my interest in becoming a member of the board of 

the European Association of Hospital Pharmacists (EAHP), as advertised 

through the published selection process. Recognizing EAHP as a European 

leader dealing with innovations in hospital pharmacy, I am eager to 

contribute my skills, experiences, and passion to further enhance the 

organization's impact on the dynamic field of hospital pharmacy. 

The landscape of hospital pharmacy, as well as the role of pharmacists 

within healthcare institutions, is undergoing significant and rapid changes in 

Slovakia as well as in other European countries. Beyond the traditional 

responsibilities related to drug and medical device management, there is a 

growing emphasis on clinical-pharmaceutical practices and the 

compounding of technologically advanced medicinal forms. It is within this 

evolving environment that I find great enthusiasm and commitment. 

Having devoted my career to hospital pharmacy, I have been part of the 

National Institute of Cardiovascular Diseases since 2005, progressing 

through various departments to gain a comprehensive understanding of its 

operations. In my current position since 2019, I manage the hospital 

pharmacy and its 24-member team. This experience equipped me with the 

skills to implement innovative work procedures, support collaboration 

between hospital pharmacy professionals and different hospital 

departments, and adaptably manage stressful situations. 

Since 2019, we have actively organized professional conferences, conducted 

our own research, and disseminated our findings at both national and 

international levels. Moreover, we have been instrumental in providing 

practical training and teaching opportunities for students of pharmaceutical 

and medical faculties, contributing to the education and development of 

future professionals in our field. 

My commitment to continuous learning is evident through my pursuit of a 

PhD, specialized studies in clinical pharmacy, and engagement in foreign 

internships. This effort allowed me to keep up with new trends and apply 

them effectively to our daily practice. 

In both professional and personal spheres, I am known for my reliability, 

loyalty, and active, positive attitude. I believe that my combination of 

experience and personal characteristics aligns seamlessly with the 

requirements of the position offered, making me an ideal candidate for a 

role on the board of EAHP. 

I am excited about the prospect of contributing to the continued success 

of EAHP and collaborating with like-minded professionals who share a 

dedication to advancing hospital pharmacy practices across Europe.  

Thank you for considering my application. 

Sincerely, 

 

Slávka Porubcová 

 

 


